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Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR) and financial transparency have undergone, since the 2009 Doha EITI Global Conference, a qualitative leap, becoming internationally recognized essential factors for achieving global economic governance and sustainable development.

This political vision has been included, inter alia, in the agenda of some of the most prominent international fora. Among others, 

· the U.N. Global Compact's triennial strategy 2011-2013 ; 

· the actual French Presidency of the main global governance exercises; 

· the implementation of the OECD “Declaration on Propriety, Integrity and Transparency in the conduct of international business and finance”, adopted last year by the Ministerial Meeting chaired by Italy; 

· the realization of the European Union initiative “Europe 2020: a strategy for smart, sustainable and inclusive growth”.

Italy is confident that the Paris EITI Global Conference will be remembered as a significant milestone in providing political impulse on extractive industry transparency as one of the means to tackle 'real economy' issues concerning sustainable development. 

We strongly support the new EITI rules, whose implementation avoid an irrealistic “one size fits for all approach”. Moreover they are bound to achieve substantial and sustainable progress in some crucial thematic area like institutional capacity building for mining supervising Authorities.

If their implementation will also enhance mining sites basic services, such as appropriate training and hazards/health risk prevention, it will be offered an important contribution fully in line with the MDGs.

Moreover, the updated EITI tools could help creating a positive environment for foreign investment in the extractive industry, while encouraging the developing countries' efforts to organize their mining economy in a socially inclusive way.

To achieve a better shared comprehension and unique interpretation of the new EITI rules, we hope that the EITI Secretariat will put in agenda the realization of a technical glossary to be added to them.

A more sustainable and equitable development calls for shared values, far-sighted strategies and responsible actions. The EITI principles, provide an extraordinary opportunity for added value along this road.

Looking further ahead, let me state three additional remarks.

We register, and we will continue to support, progress in the linkage between transparency and economic sustainability: more in detail, we urge the EITI Secretariat to propitiate a set of innovative sustainability indicators for the mining sector. They could positively impact on more result oriented multi-stakeholder dialogues. 

The Paris EITI Conference convocation represents an opportunity to express our appreciation for the OECD initiative on “Due diligence guidance for responsible supply chains of minerals from conflict-affected and high risk areas”. It is an issue that has many links with EITI's interest to foster the transparency of the extractive industries in such areas. 

Closing our remarks, we are pleased to state that the Norwegian decision to assume the double role of Supporting and Implementing Country is an important pathfinder approach: we think that Supporting countries, which are in similar conditions, should follow the Norwegian example.
